
Hold on Legacy Systems Changes

We should place a moratorium on implementing non-essential changes to our current enterprise legacy systems. From time to time we receive requests for changes to HRS, FRS, SIS or one of the associated ancillary systems to modify the system in support the needs of various departments. Some recent examples of these changes are: 

1. Development of a new enrollment application for non-credit classes at the Middlefield campus

2. Development of a FRS interface with the MAAS financial system ("PROMPT") used for processing and reconciling Measure C invoices

3. Development of a report to track peak enrollment counts in selected classes

4. Building an interface to process student transcript requests through Credentials Inc. (e.g. switching vendors)

With the implementation of EIS about to move into an accelerated mode, ETS staff will be consumed with supporting two systems: operating and maintaining our old legacy systems and implementing the new EIS system (Banner). Continuing to make non-essential improvements of legacy systems will divert staff time away from EIS implementation tasks and provide functionality improvements for only a limited time since most legacy systems will be de-commissioned within three years.

I propose communicating a policy district-wide that will place a hold on all non-essential system changes.

The process used for evaluating and implementing requests for changes will include: 

· the use of the EIS Core Committee to evaluate requests and make recommendations regarding the criticality of user requests.

· the evaluation of project criticality based on the following factors:

· Is additional new functionality is crucial to the mission of the district?

· Is the change is needed to comply with mandatory, regulatory rulings?

· Is the improvement is needed to maintain current, critical functionality where no reasonable workaround is available?

· the use of consultants when possible to implement essential changes 

· recommended changes to legacy systems must be vetted through Chancellor’s staff

What are your concerns?
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